
Personal.

Dr. W. A. Young, Managing Editor of the Canadian Journal
of Medicine and Surgery, of Toronto, was elected President of
the American Medical Editors' Association at the last meeting,
held in June, at Atlantic City. This Association has a member-
ship of over two hundred editors of the principal medical jour-
nals in the United States and Canada. Dr. Young was thus
honored because of the deep and active interest lie has taken in
the Association in the past, although, as it happened, lie was not
present at the meeting when lie was elected. He was crossing the
Atlantie at the time, and returned to Toronto, after his Enro-
pean trip, August 26th.


